

## 中國洪門民治黨駐加國總支部 The Chinese Freemasons Headquarters of Canada

116 East Pender Street, Vancouver, B.C., Canada V6A 1T3 - Phone: (694) 681-9718 Fax: (604) 483-0258

May 6, 2003

Ms. Lynn Copeland, University Librarian, Simon Fraser University, 8888 University Drive, Burnaby, B.C. V5A 186

Dear Ms. Copeland,

This is in response to you letter, dated May 2, 2003, in which you requested permission to digitize the Chinese Daily News. The intent is to provide access to information about the immigrant experience for all Canadians.

The Chinese Freemasons have been in Canada and contributed to the communities since 1863. Therefore we fully appreciate and support your Library's commitments to multiculturalism in terms of its services to students, its collections, and its online services.

I am pleased to advise that the Chinese Freemasons hereby grant you the permission to digitize the Chinese Daily News for the above stated purpose and reason.

I wish you the best in your worthwhile endeavour.

Yours truly,

http://www.multiculturalcanada.ca/chinese/images/letters/freemasons.htm